
 

1201 Court Street NE, Suite 300 | Salem, Oregon 97301-4110 | 503.585.8351 | www.oregoncounties.org 

 
 

 
Pre and Post 

 

Pseudoephedrine Control 
 

Oregon Meth Lab Incident Statistics 
 

 
NOTES:   

1. Data source:  Oregon State Police (OSP), Oregon Department of Justice (DOJ), and Oregon High Intensity Drug 
Tracking Area (HIDTA). The 2018 number is as of March 1, 2019, and therefore possibly subject to change. 
Totals include all three categories of meth lab incidents, as reported to the Western States Information 
Network (WSIN) and the El Paso Intelligence Center (EPIC): Operational/Non-Cooking, Exploded, and 
Boxed/Dismantled. 

2. On October 15, 2004, the Oregon Board of Pharmacy (BOP) adopted a rule requiring pseudoephedrine (PSE) 
products, other than certain liquids and gel caps, be kept behind the counter and requiring picture ID for each 
sale. The rule went into effect on November 15, 2004. 

3. On April 6, 2005, the BOP adopted a rule requiring PSE products be kept behind the pharmacy counter and 
requiring picture ID and logging for each sale. The rule went into effect on May 14, 2005. 

4. Following the passage of 2005 Oregon House Bill 2485, on April 5, 2006, the BOP adopted a rule requiring a 
prescription for all PSE products. The rule went into effect on July 1, 2006. 

 
Questions? Contact AOC Legal Counsel Rob Bovett 
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